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Metamorphosis-February 2009              BELLINGHAM FRIENDS MEETING  

www.geocities.com/bellinghamfriendsmeeting/                  1701 Ellis Street 
New P.O. Address:  P.O. Box 30144                    Bellingham, WA 98225 

Bellingham 98228-2144                           360-752-9223 (leave message)  
      

Sunday Worship 10-11:00am.    First Day School 10:00-11:00am.   Childcare:  10:00-11:00am. 

 Query (# 18 from British Yearly Meeting advice and Queries): How can we make the meeting a 

community in which each person is accepted and nurtured and strangers are welcome?  Seek to know 
one another in the things that are eternal.  Bear the burden of each other's failings and pray for one 

another.   As we enter with tender sympathy into the joys and sorrows of each other's lives, ready to 

give help and to receive it, our meeting can be a channel for God's love and forgiveness.   

 

Friendly Readersô Book Club ï We had a nice turn out and good discussion for Color of Water 

at Joansô.  Our next book will be The Clothes on their Backs by Linda Grant, which was short-

listed for the Booker prize.  We will discuss this book on February 17th at the home of Sharon 

Trent.  The following monthôs book is Hot, Flat and Crowded: Why we need a green Revolution 

and how it can renew America, by Thomas Friedman.  We will discuss this on March 24th at the 

Hallsô. This is hard cover but available at Costco for about $15.  It is an important book on 

climate change that is high on the bestseller lists. It's a pivotal book on climate change and 

energy that suggests policy changes that are needed to move us towards a green economy.  We 

particularly want to invite Earthcare Friends to join us. It is also a longer book (400 pages) so 

we suggest you get an early start on it. It will be available for our book group discount at Village 

books or you can ask someone who is a Costco member to pick up a copy. 

 

 
      Date   Care/Mtg.    Greeter   Snack    Key Hospitality      2nd Hour 

  February 15*       Sharon       Judy    Jeanine     Don       Jeff   

  February 22       Don       Sheri   Seres    Doris      Rob Photo ñWitnessingò 

  March 1     Potluck    Annelise      Annelise Potluck 

  March 8       Don    Mtg. /Worship/Bus. 

¶ February 15th is Singing Sunday, with Mimi Freshley, beginning at 9:30am. 
 

 

Eco-Suggestion of the month:  Plants can make us healthier.  Virginia Lohr, a WSU professor, has done 

studies that show people are more productive, have lower blood pressure &, reduced stress levels and 
children have improved cognitive functions when plants are in rooms and the surrounding environment. For 

more information, there is a video produced by WSU called The Civilizing Nature of Plants by Virginia Lohr.   
 

Speak Truth to Power:  Please write, email or call (1-800-562-6000) your Washington State legislators and 

ask them to work for passage of the Washington Health Security Trust single payer health plan. 

_______________________________________________________________________________________    

     
Bellingham Friends Meeting for Worship for Business, February 11, 2009 - Draft Minutes 

Clerking:  Susan Richardson; Acting Recording Secretary:  Dorrie Jordan; Attending: Betty McMahon, Susan 

Richardson, Alice Robb, Mimi Freshley, Lorina Hall, Tom Hall, Doris Ferm, Judy Hopkinson, Dusty Andersen, 

Ash Kyrie Woolson, Virginia Herrick, Dorrie Jordan, Sharon Trent, John Hatten, Sheri Kneeskern 
We began with opening silence.  Our History ï We took a brief moment to help us honor our elders and our 

traditions.  Howard needed to leave before Business Meeting.  Tom Hall spoke briefly about George Fox. 

 
Our Future - Members are welcome to very briefly speak to a vision or hope for the meeting.  Susan 

expressed the hope that we will have space that accommodates adults and children's needs.  Judy hopes for a 

better framework to share our resources.  Doris would like to see Friends in the forefront of making changes 
needed for the environment and current economic crisis.  Lorina brought up an article on clerking in Friends 
Journal that spoke to all of us being part of the clerking process and supporting the clerk. 

 

 

http://www.geocities.com/bellinghamfriendsmeeting/
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Approval of Minutes/Follow-ups  

Corrections to Dec/Jan minutes ï óThe celebration of Don Goldstein's membership transfer will be held 
February 1.ô  This should have been under the Ministry and Counsel report.  Under Children's program report, 

Adrienne is referred to as the administrator and the preferred title is coordinator.  Under the Ministry and 
Counsel report on items that were carried forward, the date for the Photography Second Hour should be 

February 22nd rather than the 18th.  Mimi Freshley's name should be added to the attendees listed.  The rest of 

the minutes were approved as written. 
A thank you to Virginia for acting as last monthôs recording clerk was voiced. 

 
Committee Reports 

Ministry and Counsel  
   1. Schedule:  Do we want to switch potluck and business meeting in April because of Easter?  Another 

month to consider is May 10 (Mother's Day). 

Approved switching both April and May business meetings to first Sundays due to holidays. 
   2. State of the Meeting draft  - Sharon sent draft to Janine so that M&C would review it. We do not have a 

copy here.  Don Goldstein had offered to help with review. Susan will talk with Janine about further review.  
The report can be approved for seasoning in March for final approval in April to go to Quarterly Meeting. 

  3. More singing:  Is there interest in having more Sundays begin in singing at 9:30am if we can find 

volunteer song leaders? 
 There has been a positive response to have more singing.  We have some volunteer song leaders already.  

There was a suggestion to have singing as part of Meeting once a month or as a second hour, possibly using 
the 5th Sunday as intergenerational second hours to include the children.  Another idea is to sing one song at 

rise of Meeting.  It was decided to continue the trial we started last month for a longer time period.  
   4. Query for February (# 18 from British Yearly Meeting advice and Queries): How can we make the 

meeting a community in which each person is accepted and nurtured and strangers are welcome?  Seek to 

know one another in the things that are eternal.  Bear the burden of each other's failings and pray for one 
another.   As we enter with tender sympathy into the joys and sorrows of each other's lives, ready to give help 

and to receive it, our meeting can be a channel for God's love and forgiveness. 
   5. We celebrated Don's membership transfer last week and are establishing a membership clearness 

committee for Jeanine Hart-Hornerôs membership.  Others interested in finding out more about transferring or 

becoming members are encouraged to talk to someone on ministry and counsel. 
   6. The clearness committee on Photography has met.  There will be another worship/sharing with 

photography as a second hour Feb 22, due to a camera malfunction. 
   7. Sharon graciously offered to be scribe for our state of the meeting worship sharing group and has drafted 

a report.  

   8. We are proceeding with background checks for various people regularly serving as caregivers in the 
children's group. Daniel provided the appropriate form for this, which will be distributed to the individuals to 

return to Sharon. 
   9. The spirituality group is planning to read and discuss the book of John, also referred to as the Quaker 

gospel, and M&C would like to invite Howard to do a second hour on John around the same time (April).  Also, 
as yet unscheduled but in the queue, are a second hour on FCNL by Bob Schultz and a panel on Quaker study 

centers Wood Brooke (Kirsten) and Pendle Hill (Janine and others who may have attended???) 

  10. The reaction to having leaders for singing has been positive; singing can draw people together in an 
intergenerational way and help us become more gathered.  We may want to purchase more Rises up, Singing 

books since more people know these songs and are on the lookout for more volunteer song leaders. 
  11. Our next ministry and counsel meeting date is Wednesday, March 4th at 1:00. 

  

  12. Schedule:  
 Date                      Care of Meeting           Before meeting                             Second Hour 

Feb. 22.                         Don                                                                  Photography Worship Sharing (Ash) 
 Mar. 01                          Margi                                                                Potluck 
 Mar. 08                         Janine                                                                M4W4B  

 Mar. 15                         Doris                           9:30 singing                     Simplicity Circle  (Janine)  
 Mar. 22                         Daniel                         9:30 singing (Daniel)         *Education & Values- Daniel 
 Mar.29                                                                                                   Intergenerational 
 April 05                                                                                                  M4W4B 
 April 12                                                                                                  Potluck, activity? 
 April 19                                                                                                  Howard (John?) 
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In addition to the M&C Report:  We received a note from Howard Harris thanking us for help with Rosemary's 

memorial and a donation of some unspecified funds. 
On March 1st, there will be a cake as appreciation for outgoing and incoming paid childcare people. 

Dusty asked about the question of whether committees might act autonomously.  This had arisen at a 
previous Meeting for Business and had been addressed at last month's Meeting for Business.  Dusty felt there 

was still a concern that hadn't been addressed.  After some discussion, Dusty offered to check the minutes 

from previous Meetings and bring the specific concern to next month's Meeting. 
Reread Query and had moment of silence. 

 

Nominating (Lorina Hall)  

Nominating Committee is continuing to work, and they hope to have a slate next month.  There is a need for 

one more person for Hospitality and a NPYM coordinating committee representative. Some job descriptions 
need to be up dated.  The website has a lot of links but also a lot of out of date information.  Alice will contact 

Matthew about the need to put change of dates for April and May Business Meetings.  Best to send emails to 
Matthew Liao-Troth with updates. 

 

Children's Program  (Sharon Trent)  
Children's Program is requesting $200 per month as a means to express appreciation for our Children's 

Program Coordinator.   

Questions/discussion ï Currently this is a volunteer position. We have an average of 14 to 17 children per 
week.  The children's program has been totally upgraded and takes a lot of hours per week to coordinate.  

The figure of $200 was arrived at by looking at the average number of hours spent in a week.  There was 
generally agreement that this was a good idea, but there were some concerns about whether we have the 

funds to pay it, legal aspects as employers, and whether it should be permanent.  The job description for the 

Children's Program coordinator position will be presented in the minutes for seasoning and presented for 
approval at the next Meeting for Business.  Meeting approved of the concept of providing funds for the 

position of Children's Program coordinator and will send it to Finance Committee to review and bring back to 
Meeting for Business. 

 
Childrenôs Program Coordinator Job Description Proposal 

The purpose of the Program Coordinator is act as liaison 

between the parents, care givers, and members of Bellingham 
Friends Meeting. The focus of this position is to provide 

structure, continuity and resources to the childrenôs First Day 
Program by developing a curriculum that supports the 

testimonies of Friends, recruiting and supporting volunteer 

teachers, facilitating communication about the on goings of the 
program with members of the meeting, and providing for the 

weekly structure of First Day School. 
 

Specific functions may include: 
 

1. Assessing the needs of the program, children, parents, and community, and identifying ways that 

improve the program and better fulfill those objectives. 
 

2. Overseeing the flow of the hour by setting up for childrenôs program, conducting morning circle, 
assisting with snack, child supervision, leading children into the close of Meeting for Worship, 

monitoring sign-in/sign-out procedures, and clean up of classroom areas 

 

3. Recruiting adult volunteers to teach the Elementary/Junior Friends and Preschool/Kindergarten 

Friends.  
 

4. Facilitating lesson planning and providing materials, ideas, and flexible assistance for teaching that 

supports the curriculum plan and fits the interests and testimony of the teacher. 
 

5. Overseeing management of childrenôs supplies including snack, toys, craft materials, and Childrenôs 
Curriculum Resource Library. 
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6. Serving on and reporting to Childrenôs Program committee  
 

7.  Working in conjunction with the committee to develop a curriculum outline for the year.   
 

8. Participate in the hiring of paid care giving staff. 
 

9. Providing training and periodic check-ins with paid care giving staff.   
 

10. Guiding the children through periodic business meetings that allow them an opportunity to learn 
Quaker process, discuss their needs, communicate curriculum interests, and to assert their place in 

the Friends Community in a productive way. 
 

11. Maintaining registration files for each child involved in the program. 
 

12. Reporting in conjunction with the clerk of childrenôs program committee to Meeting for Business to 

provide updates and information regarding the progress of the childrenôs program.   

  

The Children's Program has requested the 5th Sunday for honoring volunteers who have participated with 

childcare ï March 29. 
 

Junior Meeting for Business report ï 2/8/09 

Attending:  Adrienne, Violet, Anna, Ani, Sebastian, Jesse, Julian 
Clerk:  Anna Row  Recording clerk:  Violet Wyckoff 

The Lounge:  1.  Put crayons high up ï Anna and Violet will get the crayons down. 
                    2.The lounge is for chatting only. 

                    3.The younger kids need elder people to watch them. 

Snack:   Elder children will take turns bringing a healthy snack. 
More outside time: balls and slide, a shed for toys 

Little kids ï outside time instead of circle 
Minute from adultsï We appreciate the children's business proceedings and their report.  We also appreciate 

the kids taking responsibility for the solution to the problem of the lounge area. 

 

Peace and Social Concerns  (Doris Ferm) 

1. Concern of the Month: Darfur, where violence has recently escalated. We would like to ask Meeting's 

permission to send funds for Darfur collected by passing the basket, instead of via Mercy Corps, by way of the 
United Nations Refugee Agency (UNHCR) because a generous donor will double the amount. UNHCR provides 

tents, food, water, medical care and school for the refugees, mostly women and children.  Approved sending 
the money to UNHCR.  $116 was collected. 

 

2. SPEAK TRUTH TO POWER:  Please write, email or call (1-800-562-6000) your Washington State legislators 
and ask them to work for passage of the Washington Health Security Trust single payer health plan. 

         

3. The Committee is taking information to Whatcom Peace & Justice Center about the Youth Protection Act 

enacted by the cities of Arcata and Eureka in California. This act forbids members of the U.S, Armed Forces 

recruiters from contacting youth under the age of 18. 
         

4. The Committee is seeking more information on the boycotting, divesting from and sanctioning of Motorola, 

one of the corporations that directly supports and profits from Israel's occupation and assaults on Palestinians. 
        

 5. A brief State of the Committee Report has been sent to Janine and Sharon, who are working on the State 

of the Meeting report. 
         

 6. Our next meeting will be Mon. Mar 2, 7:15 at Doris'. 

 
Earthcare   (Dorrie Jordan or Mimi Freshley)  

Eco suggestion of month ï Plants can make us healthier.  Virginia Lohr, a WSU professor, has done studies 

that show that people are more productive, have lower blood pressure, reduced stress levels and improved 
cognitive functions in children when plants are in rooms and the surrounding environment. For more 
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information, there is a video produced by WSU called ñThe Civilizing Nature of Plantsò by Virginia Lohr.   

 
QEW annual meeting will be in Bellingham October 2009.  Our Meeting may be logistical support.  John 

Horner may lead a walk through Stimpson Reserve.  Doris will keep us updated. 
 

Carbon Masters program through WSU Extension will start April 9.  There will be classes and field trips 

involved.  The program is free then you do volunteer work. It will be an 8 weeklong course.  Mimi has more 
information and sign up should be starting soon. 

 
NPYM approved a minute on climate change in July of 2008.  NPYM has recently proposed a minute.  We 

would like to put both in our newsletter so people can compare the two and see what other Meetings are 
doing. 

 

FEC is starting to work on a list of where various things like batteries, computers, etc. can be recycled.  We 
hope to make this available either in a notebook to have at Meeting or on our website.  Safe and Easy 

Recycling is a new business which will take computers and other electronics.  They are located at 2001 Iowa 
St. in Bellingham. 

 

Bellingham School District owns land, the Gordon Carter Environmental Education Site, where they have had 
two programs over the last 30 years or so.  There has been a third grade program, which is a living history 

trip, and a sixth grade program, which is an environmental program.  The school district has decided to cut 
the sixth grade program.  They did not make this public before making the decision, and the comment period 

is already over.  Letters can still be sent to Dr. Kenneth Vedra, Superintendent of Schools, to protest.   These   
programs have had a combined cost of $70,000.  John Horner has more information for any one who is 

interested. 

Our next meeting will be March 3rd Tuesday at 7pm at Doris' house. 
 

Treasurer/Finance  (John Hatten) 
Finance:  State of the Finance Committee report:  We have a healthy reserve of funds per our committee's job 

description (policies and procedures).  Due to the significant difference between projected income and 

expenses, we will monitor the situation closely and report to the Meeting as appropriate.  If we find ourselves 
with more expenses than income, the Meeting will be asked to guide the Treasurer in choosing which 

budgeted items to delay or not pay. 
 

Our practice of zero based budgeting for the last several years has led to using pledged amounts for our most 

significant income.  Because we have always had income in addition to the pledged amounts, we will monitor 
the situation and report next year. 

 
Lorina questioned the budget of zero for Friends World Committee on Consultation. John thinks that is a 

mistake and will change it to $100, which it had been previously.  
 

Cash Flow  -  Last month1/1/2009 through 1/31/2009                                                                  

Category                                        Amount  

 

  INFLOWS 

  Contributions to Meeting                          1,077.00  

  Contribution s to Meeting House Fund                  55.00  

  Contributions to FCWPP                              135.00  

  Contributions for Kakamega project                   77.25  

  ----------------------------------------------------------  

  TOTAL INFLOWS                                     1,344.25  

 

  OUTFLOWS 

  Administration -  Total                             - 475.00  

      Rent: Explorations Academy                - 475.00  

  Children's Program Committee -  Total               - 162.19  

      Childcare                                 - 162.19  

  Communications Committee -  Total                    - 86.96  

      Newsletter postage and labels              - 44.49  
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      Other Communications Committee (phone)     - 42.47  

  Donations Out -  Total                              - 277. 50 

      FCWPP                                     - 135.00  

      Oxfam / Congo relief                       - 65.25  

      Friends of Kakamega                        - 77.25  

  Western Friend subscription (for Meeting)           - 22.00  

  Hospitality Committee                               - 55.31  

      Supplies (tea, detergent, etc.)            - 55.31  

  ----------------------------------------------------------  

  TOTAL OUTFLOWS                                   - 1,078.96  
 

  ====================================== ====================  

  OVERALL TOTAL                                       265.29  

____________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

Communications    (Turtle Robb)                                                

Directories are available.  The next update will be after new committee positions are filled. 

 

Member Reports/Concerns 
Liaison Reports (if any)  

Interfaith Coalition ï thank you received for our contributions, which went to Women Caregivers. 

Silent Auction will be March 28th, 2009, and we usually make a contribution.  Mimi suggested photos from Bob 
Butterfield, which are local ones. We will get them framed.  Most are 8X10 photos.    Sharon would help 

frame. We could take up collection to pay for frames.  Mimi will organize the project.  Judy has mat cutter we 
could use to aid with framing.  This idea for a contribution to the Interfaith Coalition Silent Auction 

was approved. 

  
Items Brought Forth by Members             

Ash asked that Bellingham Friends Meeting formally support the Sanctuary City ordinance, which is being 
considered by the Bellingham City Council.  Ash read the ordinance, which reads as follows:  

 

PROPOSED ORDINANCE 
AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE EXPENDITURE OF RESOURCES BY THE BELLINGHAM 
POLICE DEPARTMENT IN THE APPREHENSION AND DETENTION OF SERVICEMEMBERS 

ABSENT FROM MILITARY DUTY 

WHEREAS, a political, moral, or religious objection to war and occupation is a fundamental human right; and, 

WHEREAS, it is the right of each human to refrain from activities that defy the conscience, and the duty of 
each service member to refuse orders that defy the law; and, 

WHEREAS, the Uniform Code of Military Justice requires service members to disobey unlawful ordersi and 
Principle IV of the Nuremberg Tribunal affirms that military personnel will be held accountable for their actions 
and are bound by an ethical duty to disobey illegal or immoral ordersii, especially orders directing war crimes, 

crimes against peace, crimes against humanityiii and orders that violate the Geneva Conventions; and, 

WHEREAS, in accordance with a servicemember's oath of induction, his or her moral and legal obligation is to 
the United States Constitution and not to the Government or superiors who issue unlawful orders, especially if 
those orders are in direct violation of the Constitution; and, 

WHEREAS, United States courts have prosecuted and convicted United States military service members for 
obeying illegal orders during wartimeiv; and, 

WHEREAS, when requests for discharge or reassignment based on conscientious objection are denied, 
service members may be forced to deploy to, or remain armed in, a combat theater, leaving no conscientious 

choice but to go absent without leave, thus being labeled deserters and criminals, having committed no crime 
outside of the Uniform Code of Military Justice; and, 

WHEREAS, United States Code, Title 10, Section 808 authorizes civilian law enforcement agents to 
apprehend deserters, but establishes no requirement to do so; and, 

http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote1sym
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote2sym
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote3sym
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote4sym
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WHEREAS, apprehending and detaining deserters, and delivering them to military authority is costly and 

time-consuming, and does not enforce any civilian law; and, 

WHEREAS, taxpayers in Bellingham have spent $96.7 million to date on the war in Iraq, which is enough 
funding to provide 16,159 university students with scholarships for one year, or 39,007 children with health 

care for one year, or 1,582 elementary school teachers for one yearv; and, 

WHEREAS, the City of Bellingham is a compassionate community with a strong tradition of leadership in 
supporting peace and justice as evidenced by the passage of a Troops Home! Resolutionvi on October 9, 2006, 
urging the United States congress to immediately commence the withdrawal of troops from Iraq and redirect 

funds used to prosecute this war to address the needs of military veterans and vulnerable citizens, 

NOW THEREFORE, THE CITY OF BELLINGHAM DOES ORDAIN: 

When a service member defies a military order, the City of Bellingham will not prejudicate on the legality or 
morality of the order the servicemember is refusing; therefore, the Bellingham Police Department will not 

investigate, search for, apprehend, or detain citizens solely on the basis of a warrant for unauthorized absence 
from United States military duty, to include desertion, missing movement, and absent without leave; and, 

No City of Bellingham funding shall be spent to investigate, search for, apprehend, or detain citizens solely on 
these grounds; and, 

The City of Bellingham and the Bellingham Police Department will not comply with requests by the United 
States military to investigate, search for, apprehend, or detain citizens solely on the basis of alleged 

unauthorized absence from United States military duty; and, 

If the reason for a military warrant is unknown, the district attorney, police chief and his or her designees will 
make all reasonable inquiries to determine the cause and justification for the warrant, before detaining the 

citizen, to ensure that the warrant is not issued solely for offenses punishable only under the Uniform Code of 

Military Justice; and, 

If the cause and justification for the warrant cannot be determined before detention, the warranted individual 
may be taken into detention custody, and if at any time during detention the district attorney, police chief or 

his or her designees learn that the detention is in violation of this ordinance, the citizen shall be immediately 

released; and, 

Any citizen detained, whose warrants include a military warrant, shall be given a preliminary hearing in front 
of a magistrate or judge within 24 hours of arrest with the purpose being to determine the underlying reason 

for the warrant, and if such reasons are found to include only warrants for unauthorized absence from United 

States military duty, to include desertion, missing movement, and absent without leave, then the citizen shall 
be released immediately; and, 

No part of this ordinance is intended to affect the normal enforcement of civilian laws and ordinances, nor 
grant amnesty for actions considered criminal under civilian law. 

i (UCMJ) 809.ART.90 (20), 891.ART.91 (2), 892.ART.92 (1), 892.ART.92. 

ii Principle IV. 

iii Principle VI. 

iv United States v. Keene; United States v. Calley. 

v National Priorities Project 

vi Resolution No. 2006-37 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Ash and some WWU students have started a Sanctuary City movement.  Other cities have passed resolutions 

but no ordinances yet.  There are some questions about how AWOL soldiers are currently handled.  Three 
have been arrested. 

Accepted for seasoning, the proposal to support the ordinance, and Peace & Social Concerns will 
draft a letter to voice our support. 

Closing Silence was at 2:17 pm. 
 

http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote5sym
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote6sym
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote1anc
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote2anc
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote3anc
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote4anc
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote5anc
http://sn102w.snt102.mail.live.com/mail/InboxLight.aspx?n=1595259627#11f75908c06d1f47_sdendnote6anc
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LIWG Oversight Committee (lopezfriends@gmail.com) 

Lopez Island Worship Group Minutes 

Lopez Island Worship Group (LIWG) is now under the care of Bellingham Friends Meeting.  In order to help Bellingham 

Friends get to know more about these Friends, a copy of the LIWG Minutes from their Meeting for Worship for Business on 

February 8th is available for your perusal on the Friends literature table.  Here is one item extracted from those minutes: 
 
Preparative Meeting Committee Report (Committee Members: John Helding, Nancy Ewert, Judy Meyer, Iris Graville) Judy 
reported for the committee and the report is embedded here.  
The committee met 1/21/09 at Judyôs with Iris, John, and Judy present, beginning and ending with open worship. In 
between, we reached decisions on five issues. 

 
The Bellingham members of the Oversight Committee (Janine Bruton, Doris Ferm, Don Goldstein, Susan Richardson) will 
be meeting with our Worship Group on Lopez on 1 March.  Our committee thinks this first meeting should focus on getting 
to know each other better, so we propose a schedule for that day that is much like what we did when we were doing the 
SPICES workshops, followed by a potluck lunch.  In future meetings with this group we can discuss issues of structure and 
procedure.  Hereôs a proposed schedule:  

Judy will pick up the Bellingham folks at the ferry and take them to meeting. 
10 - 10:20 Meeting for Worship 
10:20 ï ~11:45 Worship Sharing (see proposed queries) 
11:45 ï ~12:30 or 1 Potluck lunch 
After lunch, folks on the Quarterly Meeting Planning Committee will meet at either Nancyôs or Judyôs house.  Others are 
welcome to join us. 
We suggest that worship sharing begin with each person sharing one fact about themselves (just to help us and our 

visitors get to know something about each other) and someone from Bellingham giving us a ~ 5 minute history of their 
meeting followed by sharing around the following queries: 

What has been your experience of the major spiritual challenges for your meeting/worship group?  What has been 
your experience of the spiritual gifts of your meeting/worship group? How does your spirit extend beyond your 
meeting/worship group community? What are your aspirations for your meeting/worship group? 

Action: We came to unity on this proposal. 
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